An impact report on the borehole at
Ndabibi Environmental Conservation Centre

It is with huge thanks to our friends and supporters that our largest project to date at
Ndabibi Environmental Conservation Centre (NECC) was completed in January 2021.
Realizing the borehole (well) at NECC has fulfilled Josphat’s vision of assuring a reliable
supply of potable water to his household and his immediate community. Additionally, it
has positively impacted the adjacent communities of the Naivasha Lake basin.

Drinking water for NECC now comes directly from the borehole, travels through a
defluorination filter, and is ready for household consumption. No more boiling or
polluting the environment with plastic bottles. In addition, Josphat supplies water at a
subsidized cost to nearby villagers.

Using water from the borehole in combination with harvested rainwater, Josphat now:

e irrigates the farm continuously

e grows vegetables, grains, and fruits year-round

e provides tree seedlings to villagers, schools, and the Eburru Forest for
reforestation efforts

« runs four hand-washing stations in the NECC compound

e provides farm-work to five villagers

e supplies vegetable seedlings grown on the farm during dry season to area
farmers to grow during the rainy season

« sells fresh vegetables to villagers weekly

« feeds visitors and students locally-sourced, nutritional meals

Through your generosity, Josphat’s vision continues to nourish those around him. We
are so grateful for your interest and support.



